

FAIRFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL YSGOL GYNRADD FAIRFIELD



www.fairfieldpenarth.co.uk

Feel Amazing In Respectful Fairfield, Inspiring and Encouraging Learning and Development

Telephone 029 2070 9035

16/07/2020

Dear parents / carers,

Here are the plans for pupils' return to school in September.

We have taken into account all the advice and Welsh Government documentation. Therefore, please be aware that plans may change and we must be ready to switch to the need for blended learning. With this in mind, please ensure you have the IT resources available at home; we will support families where necessary.

Week 1

Tuesday 1st September 2020: Preparation Day – School closed to pupils Wednesday 2nd September 2020: Preparation Day – School closed to pupils

Thursday 3rd September 2020: Years 1 to 6 start school

Friday 4th September 2020: Years 1 to 6 continue every day from now on

Week 2

Mon 7th – Fri 11th September 2020: Staggered start dates for Reception. Parents informed individually of start date for their child by email next week.

Week 3

Mon 14th – Fri 18th September 2020: Staggered start dates for Nursery. Parents informed individually of start date for their child by email next week.

Social distancing and hygiene procedures will continue to be in place. This will mean a change to start and finish times until further notice, as follows:

Class – Foundation Phase	Start time	Finish time
Nursery am	9.30am	11.40am
Reception	9.20am	7/9 – 11/9: 1.00pm
		14/9 – 18/9: 2.00pm
		21/9 onwards: 2.50pm
Shakespeare	8.50am	3.00pm
Dahl	9.00am	3.10pm
Kipling	9.10am	3.20pm

Living, Working and Playing Together'









Class – Key Stage 2	Start time	Finish time
Shelley	8.50am	3.00pm
Byron	8.55am	3.05pm
Milton	9.00am	3.10pm
Masefield	9.05am	3.15pm
Ceiriog	9.10am	3.20pm
Thomas	9.15am	3.25pm

Arrangements through the day

Parents must wait on the other side of Dryden Road until we call your child's class to line up to come in to school.

Children must wear school uniform. However, on the day their class has PE, children can wear PE kit to school. Therefore, no PE kits are to be kept in school.

Children will have their own stationery provided by school, so no pencil cases are to be brought in.

Breaks and lunches will also be staggered. As of September, the school dinner service is expected to re-start, with a choice of packed lunches or school dinners.

Breakfast Club will not be available in the first few weeks; we will send information regarding this provision in September. However, please be aware that the number of places available will reduce and be prioritised where the need is essential.

We thank you for your support and patience throughout these past months. It has been difficult at times to organise new systems and processes, especially when we often hear things at the same time as the general public. We continue to put the children's wellbeing and education to the forefront of all our decisions.

S. Lewis

Headteacher

Living, Working and Playing Together'







